
 

 
June 2021 

Opening of Mulgoa Road, Penrith from Union Road to 
Museum Drive from Saturday 26 June 2021 
The Australian and NSW governments are jointly funding the upgrade of Mulgoa 
Road at Penrith, from Union Road to Museum Drive. 
The upgraded section will open to traffic from Saturday 26 June 2021. The newly constructed road will 
provide users with: 

• an additional lane both north and south bound on Mulgoa Road and Castlereagh Road between 
Union Road and Museum Drive 

• a longer left turn lane along Mulgoa Road for vehicles turning westbound onto High Street 

• upgrade of the Mulgoa Road and High Street intersection to provide increased capacity 

• upgrade of the T-intersection of Jane Street with Castlereagh Road to provide increased capacity 

• widening the existing rail underpass to allow three lanes in each direction on Castlereagh Road and 
left turn into Jane Street 

• bus priority at the High Street intersection. 
 

Thank you to the local community, surrounding business and road users who have been patient and 
understanding while we have built this important upgrade. 
 

 
 
  

 



 

  
Remaining work activities  

 
There are still a few remaining work activities that need to be completed before this section of the 
upgrade is fully complete, including: 

• road maintenance  
• deliveries of equipment and materials 
• demobilisation of site compound 
• line marking 
• minor defect work 
• drainage work 
• carpark reinstatement behind NDTA 
• footpath work and landscaping 
• road signs and fencing. 

 
This work will be carried out between Saturday 26 June and Tuesday 31 August 2021, weather 
permitting. Our work hours are Monday to Friday between 7am and 6pm, Saturdays 7am to 5pm and 
some nights between 6pm and 5am. 
 

Traffic changes 
 
During lane closures there will be traffic control and a reduced speed limit of 40 km/hr for the safety of 
workers, motorists, cyclists and pedestrians.  
For your safety, please follow direction of traffic controllers, speed and detour signs. All traffic changes 
will be temporary during our standard work hours. For the latest traffic updates call 132 701, or visit 
livetraffic.com.au 

 
How will the work affect you? 
 
At times our work may be noisy. We will minimise impacts by aiming to complete noisier tasks by 11pm and 
staging work in different locations. 
 
Contact 
 
If you have any questions, please contact our delivery partner McConnell Dowell on 1800 951 118 or email 
mulgoaroad.penrith@mcdgroup.com. 

 
To join our mailing list, please email mulgoaroad.penrith@mcdgroup.com 

 
For more information on our projects visit rms.nsw.gov.au/projects/sydney-west/index.html 

 
 

 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 951 118. 
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